
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 December 15, 2014 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Village Hall 
675 Village Court 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER 2014 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 NOVEMBER 2014 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

5. FY2016 IMPROVEMENT, UPKEEP AND MAINTENANCE PLAN PRESENTED 
BY DAVE ARDEN 

 
6. CLUBHOUSE TASKFORCE UPDATE 

 
7.   OTHER BUSINESS 

 
 8.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
November 17, 2014 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

 
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at Village Hall.  
The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman 
  Jim Hirsch  
  Mitch Melamed 
  Ron Schmidt 
  Scott Shore 
    

Committee member Joe Keefe was absent.  Also in attendance were Matt Radde, 
head golf professional and Caesar Noriega, assistant golf professional. 

 
2. APPROVAL OF THE OCTOBER MINUTES 

The October Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as 
written. 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME  
None. 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

 Matt reviewed the manager’s monthly report. 

 October was another challenging month with cooler temperatures than 
normal and above average rainfall.  

 Due to excessive rainfall there were 5 days that power carts were not 
allowed on the golf course. Despite losing 5 days of play, we were able to 
make up ground and finish the month over the revenue budget.  

 Academy revenues continue to be very strong and well above budget due 
to new programs and a new instructor on staff.  

 Dale commented that he has read many positive reviews on the Glencoe 
Golf Academy and specifically Geoff and attributed the success this year 
to his addition. 

 A question was asked if winter instruction would be offered inside the 
clubhouse during the off-season. Matt replied that we currently have two 
hitting bays set up including our golf simulator, video analysis 

equipment and a putting green.  

 Dale asked to what extent the teaching equipment we are using can be 
transferred to the new clubhouse. Matt replied that all of the equipment 
is easily transferable to a new location. 

 Mitch asked if there are plans for a teaching studio in the new 
clubhouse. Dale replied that the plans do include an indoor teaching 
studio depending on the expense.  



 Dale commented that the financial results were quite good especially 
considering the weather challenges we faced this year.   

 Dale stressed the importance of maintaining the current level of 
reinvestment back into the Club on an annual basis.  This reinvestment 
enables the course to keep improving conditions and playability which is 
vital to our long term success.  

 
5. FUTURE IMPROVEMENT, UPKEEP, AND MAINTENANCE DISCUSSION 

 Ron suggested the on-course restrooms be improved without spending a 
lot of money. Stella answered that the bathrooms were all renovated 
about 5 years ago but it is probably time to look at them again for touch 
ups.  

 Scott suggested we add Dave Arden’s name on the next batch of 
scorecards in order to acknowledge his hard work and dedication. 

 Dale added the amount of improvement that has been done to the golf 
course would be substantially higher if the work was contracted out.  

 Stella reviewed the recent meeting with the Cook County Forest Preserve. 
She informed the Committee that Village staff will be working on an 
updated proposal to the CCFP that addresses their request for shared 
revenues. 
 

6. OTHER BUSINESS 

 None. 

 
8.  ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 
8:01 p.m. 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               

To:  Golf Advisory Committee 

 

From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 

 

Date:  December 12, 2014 

 
Subject:  November 2014 Monthly Report                

                                       

 

Financial Overview:  All of the rounds played in November took place in the first 12 days of 
the month.  Temperatures plummeted well below average for the remainder of the month 

preventing the course from opening due to frozen conditions. Total revenues were $19,492 

versus the budget of $6,215.    

  

2014 Actual 

 

 

2013 Actual 

Rounds 419 601 

Average Rate      $30.85     $29.32 

FYTD Rounds 31,893 33,122 

 

 

Departmental Overview: 
 

Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $12,929 vs. a budget of $4,440.   

 

Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $779 vs. a budget of $375.  

 

Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $245 vs. a budget of $0.  The driving range was 
closed for the season on November 15th. 

 

Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $1,529 vs. a budget of $1,200; pull cart rental revenue 

was $328 vs. a budget of $200. 

 

Food & Beverage: The restaurant is closed for the season and will reopen April 1, 2015. 
 

Golf Course:  

 Blowing and mulching of leaves occurred on a daily basis. 

 The water supply for the irrigation system and bathroom water supply was blown out 
and turned off for the winter. 

 Drinking fountains, pond aerators and all other golf course accessories were removed 
from the golf course. 

 The winter fungicide application took place on all greens, tees and fairways. 

 Equipment maintenance along with tee sign repair and painting will take place over the 
winter months. 

 Benches, ball washers and tee markers will be painted and repaired over the winter. 
 
 



 

2014 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 63 degrees and the low was 10 

degrees. The average high for the month is 42 degrees and the average low is 26 degrees.  Total 
precipitation was 1.24 inches against an average of 3.22 inches.   

 

Marketing Notes: 

 We utilized Google and Microsoft adwords to promote golf camps and the Glencoe Golf 

Academy.   

 An email blast was sent promoting indoor lessons and Black Friday specials.  

 An article ran in the Glencoe Anchor promoting indoor teaching and junior lessons. 

 A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as well as 

Bing business portal.  

 Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 The Hard Course Day/Chili Open was held on November 1st. It was a very popular 
event that had over 90 golfers participate.  The event has grown to maximum capacity 

since its inception in 2008 and is now an annual end of season ritual for many of our 

golfers.  

 The indoor teaching studio is set up in the clubhouse to offer golf lessons over the 
winter. A FlightScope 3D Doppler Golf Simulator as well as V1 Video Analysis will be 

utilized to offer the latest in teaching technology. The indoor lessons will keep our 

existing students on site and involved throughout the winter months. 

 There were 34 ash trees removed from the course.  The ash tree removal plan will 
continue over the next five years until all of the trees have been safely removed and new 

trees are strategically placed in their absence. 

 

 

 
Sincerely, 

 

 

Stella Nanos 

General Manager 

Glencoe Golf Cub 
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